Halton

District
School
® Board
Jan. 8, 2025

Notice of Approval - South Milton & Milton SE #13 PS Boundary
Review

Dear parents/guardians,
We are writing to inform you that Option 6a was approved by the Trustees of the Halton District School

Board at the Jan. 7, 2025 Board meeting, as part of the South Milton & Milton SE #13 PS Boundary
Review.

If your child is affected by these changes and is scheduled to move schools next school year
(2025-2026), your child’s current home school will contact you in the coming weeks to advise you
that they will arrange for the transfer of your child(ren) to their newly assigned school for
September 2025, as well as provide transition resources and support to help your family adjust
smoothly.

Please note that there may be changes taking effect as early as today for new families registering and
starting school after the effective date (see below for more information).

How does this impact my family?

You can access detailed information about the approved boundary changes and view updated
catchment maps associated with Option 6a in Board Report 24158 and on our dedicated boundary
review webpage.

Next steps
The new boundaries will be implemented over the next several years:
e Jan. 8, 2025:
o New students registering in the HDSB and moving into Zones 4, 5 and 6 will be
assigned to their updated school catchment: Tiger Jeet Singh PS.
o New students registering in the HDSB and moving into Zones 19, 20, 21, 22 and
Milt13 will be assigned to their updated school catchment: Hawthorne Village PS.
o The temporary redirection for Zones 12, 13, 14 and Vio will be suspended for the
year. New students registering in the HDSB and moving into these zones will be
directed to Viola Desmond PS.
e September 2025: Students who are transitioning for the 2025-2026 school year should
review Board Report 24158 and Appendix D for detailed planning. Communication regarding
that transition will occur later this month.
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e September 2027 (tentative): When Milton SE #13 Public School opens, it will impact
students in Zones 19, 20, 21, 22 and Milt13.

Questions?

If you have any questions or require clarification about the boundary review process, please email
southmiltonbr@hdsb.ca.

For additional information, including background on the review process, please visit our dedicated
boundary review webpage.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation as we implement these important changes to better
serve our community.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Fowler
Superintendent of Education

Frederick Thibeault
General Manager of Planning

Dean Barnes
Superintendent of Education
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